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HB206 - High-school Students Taking Postsecondary Courses


House Bill 206 would provide for secondary students who pass a career-preparedness assessment in grade 12 to take postsecondary courses at their school district’s expense. As such, the bill seems to contemplate that only high school seniors in their second semester would be eligible for the free courses. Presumably, seniors would take the assessments in their first semester.
Nonetheless, the bill would encourage high school seniors to have career goals, have a more productive senior year, get their high school diploma, and take their first steps toward a postsecondary certificate or degree. The courses might range from the trades and office skills to academic courses. 
However, the bill falls short of programs known as early college or middle college. Those programs often serve populations that are underrepresented in college, such as students from low-income families.
Middle colleges, in existence since the early 1970s, are small high schools on college campuses. High school students benefit from the more adult atmosphere of a college campus and the shared facilities and faculty. They gain familiarity and comfort with college.

Early colleges grew out of the middle college experience. Early colleges generally have five-year courses of study. Students graduate with a high school diploma and a college associate’s degree. About 20,000 students nationally are in such programs.

In Alaska, the Effie Kokrine Charter School in Fairbanks has established a four-year early college program with the University of Alaska Fairbanks. Students can take college-level courses that can be applied to various UAF associate and certificate programs as well as toward a high school diploma. By graduation day, students can be on their way to completing a two-year college program.

The advantages of early college are:

· smooth transitions for students from high school to college;

· students take more challenging and engaging courses in high school, tied to their personal goals;

· students gain confidence that they can succeed in college;

· collaboration between high school and college faculty;

· less need for remediation in college;

· students enter the taxpaying work force faster;

· families save money;

· the public costs of education decrease because six years of study are completed in five years.
The challenges are to build partnerships between secondary and higher education; fund the high school students’ college courses; and work out union and state-regulatory issues between two faculties.
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